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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, December 4, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, David Gorden, Brian McGrath, Andrew Tittler and Kristine Langdon. 
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Informal Discussion- Rustcraft Road Sidewalks 
Jason Mammone, Director of Engineering, Town of Dedham was present with representatives from the BETA Group. Mr. Mammone explained that there are new challenges with the design in order to meet the needs of Mass DOT.
Darshan Jhaveri of the BETA Group provided an overview of the sidewalk project including where they started, and what they have in mind moving forward. He explained that they plan to complete the design by February 2015. The project starts on Elm Street at the Fox 25 driveway, where there is no existing sidewalk, and the sidewalk would continue to the Red Cross building. Sidewalk is being proposed for both sides of the street as required by Mass DOT. A five foot shoulder must also be included for bikes in both directions. 
Phil Paradis of BETA Group explained they have been working on identifying the environmental implements of the project, and addressing stormwater management. He explained that it would be very difficult to avoid impacting the wetlands, and there is little room to mitigate or replicate the wetland impact. He explained there is a safety need for the project. He explained that they are early in the process but would like to start working on the environmental implications as they feel that they may need to find a way to communicate with Mass DOT that their full requirements may not work in this area due to the wetland impact. They would like the commission’s input and comments in order to move forward with the design.
Mr. Tittler asked for more information on the nature of Mass DOT’s requirements. Mr. Jhaveri explained that the Tip program is State or federally funded, and when you receive their funding you must meet their guidelines. The newest guidelines that they are referring to are from 2013.
Mr. Tittler responded that when he hears the word guideline he thinks of something that is not necessarily mandatory, but instead a strong suggestion. Mr. Jhaveri explained that it is a requirement, and therefore they would need a design exception. They would need to present to Mass DOT reasons why they cannot meet those requirements in order to be granted an exception to the rule. They would like to be on the same page with the Commission as to what they put forth to Mass DOT for an exception request, and have a letter of support.
Ms. Bugay asked how much impact they have to the wetlands with this design. Mr. Paradis responded the impact would be approximately 2600 square feet as opposed to 6000 square feet. Mr. Jhaveri explained that the regarding of the roadway would cause temporary impact for construction purposes.
Mr. Paradis explained there will be approximately 40,000 square feet of additional impervious area as a result of the two sidewalks, but if they go to one sidewalk it would be approximately 28,000 square feet of additional impervious area.
Mr. Civian asked for clarification on what assistance the BETA Group needs from the commission. Mr. Paradis responded that they would like their support with the one sidewalk design. They have drafted a letter to include and provided copies of this to the commission. They would also like the commission’s ideas on how they can mitigate the wetland impact since they have limited space. They plan to use as much low impact development as possible. 
Mr. Gorden asked what portion of the project is within the Town’s right of way. Mr. Jhaveri responded that they are within the Town’s right of way, with approximately ten feet on either side of the road. Mr. Gorden commented that there may be issues with groundwater and soil contamination in the area. Additionally, Mr. Gorden mentioned that it may be beneficial to everyone to look at things from a functioning values perspective in the wetlands in that they may have temporary or permanent impacts, but given the degraded nature of the wetland as a whole perhaps there can be some agreement about improving the functioning values of the wetland overall to help offset the impact. Mr. Gorden suggested that they go back to Wetland Strategies, and request the flag points on the wetland delineation be closer together.
Ms. Bugay commented that she thinks as a commission they can support the idea of the one sidewalk.
Mr. Tittler wants to be careful not to over promise in their letter of support.
They asked the commission for their feedback and ideas on the project.
Dave (Kamal), an abutter, asked why the crossing is proposed where it is.
Jennifer Kramer asked if there will be more lighting. The applicant explained they will look into this.
Mr. Tittler asked about the width of the sidewalk and roadway and if they are flexible. Could the sidewalk be narrower?  Mr. Paradis responded that they have to maintain an almost 5.5 foot sidewalk throughout the corridor. Mr. Civian commented that they would be interested in the roadway or sidewalk be narrowed where possible, and he would like to see more information on the width of the overall roadway and sidewalk.
Mr. Civian will revise the draft letter of support for the one sidewalk plan. 
7:35 PM: 1020 High Street- Stormwater Management Permit application from Diane Patriarca for an 800 sq. ft. patio in rear of existing house. (SWP-2014-19) Continued from November 20, 2014
Paul Lindholm was present to represent Diane Patriarca. He explained that the patio has already been installed with stone dust between pavers; existing downspouts go into rain barrels that are already in place. Mr. Lindholm explained that it will be in conformance with the stormwater regulations.
Agent O’Connell recommended that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued with the standard conditions of approval.
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 1020 High Street as recommended by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
7:40 PM: 36 Saw Mill Lane- Notice of Intent from Legacy Donuts, Inc. for the redevelopment of 36 Saw Mill Lane including the renovation of an existing building and the reconfiguration of the parking lot for a drive-up window lane. (DEP# 141-0471) Continued from November 20, 2014.  Applicant has requested a continuation to Jan. 8, 2015.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on 36 Saw Mill Lane until January 8, 2015, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
7:41 PM: 25 Maverick Street- Request for Determination of Applicability from Andrew Schena for the renovation of a single family home, and the addition of a driveway at 25 Maverick Street (RDA 2014-12) (SWP 2014-23) Continued from November 20, 2014.
Andrew Schena was present for the hearing. He explained that they have depicted on the plans the trees that are proposed to be removed. They will raise the canopy on the trees along the edge of the property. He has is also proposed to add a fence as a boundary 52 feet from the back of the house. The area beyond the fence is not to be cleared, but it will be disturbed.
Ms. Bugay commented on the blurry numbers on the large scale print. Mr. Schena apologized that this was not fixed in the revised plan.
Agent O’Connell commented on a minor error on the bar scale. She also explained that she did send the applicant an email with specific revisions but has not had time to check the revised plan to make sure that they were included. She also commented that they could add a condition that the buyer would be notified about the boundary that the fence depicts.
Mr. Civian recommended the following conditions: 
· Tree cutting is limited to the four larger trees shown on the plan
· That there be no clearing beyond the proposed fence line
· That metal debris on the property be removed, including the shed
· The proposed fence is a no disturbance line, no gate to be added. 
Plans will be subject to approval by the conservation agent.
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability for 25 Maverick Street, with conditions as described, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
Mr. Civian commented that it appears there is sufficient area to meet the Town’s stormwater bylaws, but the plans need to be revised to make it clear.
Agent O’Connell commented that she would like to add something to make sure that the end user understands that the drywell needs to be maintained.
Mr. Schena asked if they could add a letter with their information packet they will provide to a new buyer. Mr. Tittler suggested it be recorded with the registry. He can provide a copy to the commission as well.
Mr. Civian made a motion that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued, with standard conditions of approval and also the special conditions that were discussed, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
8:05 PM: Informal discussion: 1 University Avenue
Agent O’Connell explained that this is a discussion about the status of this project, and they need to adjust the main access point to the site due to the Mass DOT’s ramp improvement project.
Erik Gerade of TEC was present to represent Cornerstone Corporation. He explained why the access needed to be changed. With this change they will be losing parking spaces.
Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Gerade that there will be a reduction in pavement.
Mr. Civian explained that he was confused why Mr. Gerade was in today informally. He explained that Agent O’Connell recommend he come to the meeting to introduce this project. He will be coming in with an RDA and wanted initial thoughts. 
Mr. Civian commented that the project may be too big for an RDA. He asked the applicant to consider low impact design elements and alternatives.
Mr. Gorden asked them to make sure that the message is consistent between the Westwood and Dedham Conservation Commissions when they file. 
Mr. Civian confirmed that the applicant should file an NOI, and a stormwater permit. He does not see barriers that will prevent the project from being approvable. 
8:15 PM: Informal Discussion- Irrigation on single family dwellings installed in violation of special conditions
Agent O’Connell explained that the property address is 95 Gibson Ave. She explained that there was a condition that required there be no irrigation using the Dedham Westwood Water district, but that irrigation was installed. 
Agent O’Connell provided the Commission with the approved plan, as well as the as-built plan that was submitted for the Certificate of Compliance. She added that neither included the irrigation system. 
The owner of the property (name unknown) explained that the irrigation system was already installed when they bought the house. She explained that they did not know it was an issue until they went to try to sell the house, and now she would like to know from the Commission what they would like her to do with the existing system. She further explained that it was part of their purchase and sale agreement. A gentleman, co-owner of the property, explained that they assumed that all of the plans had been approved and everything was done by the books, and they want to make sure that any prospective buyers understand that they did everything by the book and that they do not inherit any issues.
Mr. Gorden confirmed with the property owners that the irrigation was part of their purchase and sale agreement and that they had requested it. 
Dave Driscoll, A prospective buyer, was also present for the discussion (name unknown) and explained that he had gone through Conservation meeting minutes and saw that the Commission had concerns along the way with things being built that were not on the as-built plans. Mr. Civian commented that they were minor things that were resolved. The man continued to explain that he looked at the final conditions #43, 44 & 45 and saw that they mentioned the restrictions on irrigation systems. As a result, he raised a concern about why it was there and to question who had installed it. 
Mr. Civian responded that one way to handle this is to write an email to Mr. Petruzziello, and tell him that they spoke with the Conservation Commission and found that the irrigation system is illegal and ask him to remove it, CC the Chair of the Commission, as well as the Conservation Agent. 
The owner explained that it was his understanding that it was not the irrigation system as a whole, but certain components of the system. Mr. Civian explained that the reason this requirement is in place is because they have historically had water shortages in Dedham with Dedham Westwood Water District. The Commission is trying to limit the use of automatic sprinklers so that they do not use that potable water from the DWWD. Mr. Civian explained that this is a standard condition of approval for anyone who comes before the Commission for a Stormwater or Wetlands related permit. 
Mr. Tittler suggested that a solution could be to install a cistern and hook the existing irrigation system up to it instead of having it use water from the Dedham Westwood Water District. He also commented that the property owners could go back to the builder and say that they installed an irrigation system that is illegal to have and request that they install one that is legal.
Mr. McGrath explained that for a residential property what you are looking at would be a precast concrete vault that gets put below grade, and you pipe your roof drains to it so that you have water collected from onsite. There are also plastic types, but typically you need 600-1000 gallons of water to run the system.
The male property owner explained that Mr. Petruzziello built a gorgeous home but is not the easiest person to do business with. 
The listing broker, Eric Clyde, asked if it could be kept in the ground and disconnected so that it is not usable. Mr. Civian agreed that would be the easiest option, but he would like someone to dig up the connecting pipe, cut it and cap it, it would be a permanent disconnect which would be acceptable to the Commission. Mr. Gorden added that a picture should be taken and provided to the Commission. Agent O’Connell added that documentation that this work was done should also be provided.
Agent O’Connell commented that perhaps the Commission should invite Mr. Petruzziello in to talk about this issue.
Maggie Driscoll explained that she and her husband are long time Dedham residents, and commented that she supports the Commission and their function. She explained that she does not support the appearance and non-transparency of a potential builder who has appeared disrespectful with everything the Commission has asked him to do according to the 18 months of meeting minutes that she reviewed. In her opinion the builder has a complete disregard for this group. She would like to go on the record today and believes this needs to be fixed.
Mr. Civian responded that Mr. Petruzziello does a good job meeting almost all of the requirements all of the time, so he does not agree there is a complete disregard for the Commission.  He added that any issues are usually minor things, but that he does the major stuff well.
Mr. Civian summarized that one option is to permanently disconnect the irrigation system. He explained that if the owners as a matter of practicality want to do that on their own, the Commission will be contacting the builder and asking him about the situation and to revise the as-built plans to show irrigation and to permanently disconnect the ones that he has connected, but it may take a while to go through that process and for it to occur.
Mr. Gorden commented that whatever action they decide to take on their own they should provide documentation to the Commission.
Mr. Civian explained that if they wish to install a cistern, it would involve purchasing a cistern, installing it, and engineering it correctly.
Agent O’Connell commented that the runoff for a roof is not sufficient to run an irrigation system.
Mr. Civian commented that what he would do is cut and cap the system.
Mr. Gorden recommended making the Conservation Agent aware of when they are working on it.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Follow-up issues between abutters/ Enforcement issues
Mr. Civian explained that he and Agent O’Connell are looking into what their limitations are with enforcement issues. Agent O’Connell will speak with Town Counsel to get more information. 
Mr. Civian explained that an example of this that they can begin with is the Deep Dene issue, and how they can move forward with enforcement to address the issues they are having. Agent O’Connell explained the issues that continue between the neighbors at Deep Dene, and how much of her time it is taking.
Mr. Civian suggested getting Town Counsel’s advice about how to handle this particular situation and future enforcement issues.
Mr. Gorden explained that he has noticed other towns, including one in particular on the North Shore, deal with enforcement orders at each meeting. He explained that the other town that he has seen issue enforcement orders has a fee schedule of three times the normal fee if they were to come in originally. 
Ms. Langdon asked when the last time the Commission issued a fine. Ms. Bugay responded that she may have seen one since she has been on the Commission.
Mr. McGrath made a motion to adjourn at 9:20 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
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